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SUMMARY OF ORIGINAL BILL:  Deletes high school education requirements for 

certification as a barber instructor, barber instructor assistant, barber technician, master barber 

and licensure as a cosmetology instructor. Deletes requirement that individuals applying for 

licensure as a barber or cosmetology school instructor be licensed for continuous years. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT OF ORIGINAL BILL: 

 

NOT SIGNIFICANT 

 

IMPACT TO COMMERCE OF ORIGINAL BILL: 

 

NOT SIGNIFICANT 

 

 

SUMMARY OF AMENDMENT (015648):  Deletes and rewrites all language after the 

enacting clause such that the only substantive change is to require individuals applying for 

licensure as a barber or cosmetology school instructor be licensed for at least three years at 

anytime within ten years prior to filing an application to be an instructor.  

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT OF BILL WITH PROPOSED AMENDMENT: 

 
 Unchanged from the original fiscal note.                
 

  

 Assumptions for the bill as amended: 

 

 Removing the high school education requirement for certification as a barber instructor, 

barber instructor assistant, barber technician, master barber and licensure as a 

cosmetology instructor will not significantly impact the number of individuals applying 

for barber or cosmetology licenses in this state. As a result, any impact on the Board of 

Cosmetology and Barber Examiners (BCBE) is estimated to be not significant.  

 Pursuant to Tenn. Code Ann. § 4-29-121, all regulatory boards are required to be self-

supporting over any two-year period. The BCBE experienced a deficit of $163,666 in 

FY15-16, a surplus of $50,787 in FY16-17, and had a cumulative reserve balance of 

$281,620 on June 30, 2017.  
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IMPACT TO COMMERCE WITH PROPOSED AMENDMENT: 

 
 Unchanged from the original fiscal note.                
 

  

 Assumption for the bill as amended: 

 

 Any net impact to commerce or jobs in Tennessee is estimated to be not significant 

because any person that might obtain licensure in this state as a direct result of this 

legislation, that otherwise might be prohibited from doing so under current law, is 

assumed to do so in lieu of pursuing another profession.   

 

 

CERTIFICATION: 

 
 The information contained herein is true and correct to the best of my knowledge. 

        
Krista M. Lee, Executive Director 
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